
Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem offers condolences to Egypt over trains colliding in
Sohag

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Iraqiun Alliance, offered condolences to the Egyptian people

over the train collision in the city of Sohag. 

His Eminence tweeted on Saturday, March 27, 2021, "Our deepest condolences and sympathy extend

to the brotherly Egyptian government and people, following the unfortunate accident in the city

of Sohag following the collision of two trains," 

His Eminence expressed solidarity with the families of the victims, asking Allah Almighty to

inspire them patience and solace, grant the wounded a speedy recovery, and protect the

brotherly Egyptian people and all our Arab and Islamic peoples.


